
Marshfield Historical Commission Minutes 

Meeting of June 6, 2023 

 

Meeting called to order at 7:03PM in the Historical Commission Office. Attending 

were Cindy Castro, Kathy Sullivan, Michele Campion, Jack Arouca, Carolyn Shanley 

and Norma Haskins. 

Demolition Application- 10 Charlotte St- After review Cindy made a motion, 

seconded by Jack that this cottage has no historical significance to the Town and 

we would no objection to the issuance of a demolition permit. It was voted and 

passed, unanimously. 

Demolition application- 1187 Ferry Street- Cindy reviewed. After review she made 

a motion, seconded by Jack that this cottage has no historical significance to the 

Town and we would have no objection to the issuance of a demolition permit. It 

was voted and passed, unanimously. She made a statement following that we 

would have comments should any Zoning Board of Appeals hold a hearing on this 

project.  

91- Old Colony Lane- We discussed the possibility of sending a letter to the owner 

requesting more information on his future plans for this property.  

Minutes for Meeting of 5/2. After review Cindy made a motion, seconded by 

Kathy to accept the minutes as prepared. It was voted and passed, unanimously. 

Open House Invitations- We finalized the wording for the invitations and Kathy is 

to order them. We also discussed what we would like to showcase for the Open 

House. Cindy advised us of a possible incoming new historical artifact that may be 

coming in from the Stratton family.  

Cemetery letter- No response as yet from of Board of Selectmen regarding our 

letter. 

Law Office- Norma reports repairs should be done in the next week or two. 

Concord Coach- Jack has prepared an excellent report which is attached. We 

discussed possibility the Red Gold Barn for housing for the coach. It will need to 

be climate controlled to protect this very valuable 1800’s coach.   



School Visits- The school visits to the Concord Coach and the Law Office are 

almost complete. Everyone seemed to enjoy learning about both of our historic 

places. The entire third grade at all Marshfield schools will have been.   

The Historic Homes list is still being worked on and project is ongoing.   

The next meeting is scheduled for July 11th. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:22PM.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Norma Haskins, Secretary 
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